BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Sat 4/3/17 South-East regional AGM, Guildford 
Sat 18/3/17 (tbc) Street Collection, Chichester 
Tues 21/3/17 Group AGM, Friends’ Meeting House, Chichester 
Sat 13/5 Plant and Book Sale Emsworth 
Sat 17/6 Aria and Song for Amnesty, Christ Church, Chichester

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: JANUARY 2017.

LOCAL EVENTS

Happy New Year! Thanks to all who came to erect and view the AMNESTY CHRISTMAS TREE at St George’s Church, and who braved the rain to help with our Greetings Card Campaign at the Cathedral green on 10/12. We managed to send off quite a few (dried-out) cards, and hope you were all able to write to at least some of the prisoners in the leaflet.
If anyone else is going to the REGIONAL AGM in Guildford on Sat 4/3/17, please ring Kath Shakespeare on (01243) 552131
We need VOLUNTEERS to rattle a tin at the CHICHESTER STREET COLLECTION, so please ring Jilli Webber on (01243) 371463 to confirm date and the time you’ll be there.
FORMAL NOTICE of our AGM on TUESDAY 21/3/17 – full details in next newsletter. 
Start saving books for the PLANT AND BOOK SALE.

OTHER EVENTS

On SUNDAY 19/2 Roger Parks will discuss the refugee crisis in the FRIENDS’ MEETING HOUSE, CHICHESTER 12.15 pm – bring your own food. Contact Mr Grove on grovekindred@btinternet.com
Those of you who are Webbed are encouraged to send an email for Egyptian POC Mahmoud Abu Zeid, nicknamed Shawkan, using the link https://www.amnesty.org.uk/sites/default/files/fi24314_11.pdf
Carry on Writing!!!!!!!!!!!!

Bob Dewick
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	Israel: END ADMINISTRATIVE DETENTION OF CIRCUS PERFORMER: 

Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha 

	Background to this action

This is an update on an action the group previously took at the Palestine meeting in February 2016.

On 11 December 2016, the Israeli military renewed the administrative detention of Palestinian circus performer Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha for another six months. He has been held without charge or trial by the Israeli authorities for a year.

Palestinian circus performer Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha, aged 24, from Jenin, in the Occupied West Bank, has been held by the Israeli authorities without charge or trial for a year. Israeli forces arrested him on 14 December 2015, at Za’atara checkpoint near Nablus. The order issued on 11 December is his third six-month administrative detention order. Although six months is the maximum period of detention for each order, there is no limit on how many times each order can be renewed. A hearing set for 13 December for a military judge to review the order at Ofer military court in the occupied West Bank was postponed – and no new hearing date was set – but it is extremely unlikely they will cancel the order.
Amnesty International fears that the Israeli authorities – as they have done in many other such cases – are using administrative detention as a method of punishing Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha without prosecuting him, which would amount to arbitrary detention. Israel’s use of administrative detention itself may amount to cruel, inhuman and degrading treatment, given the detainee’s inability to know why they are being detained or when they will be released.

Dedicated to the circus

Established in 2006, the Palestinian Circus School’s mission is to train Palestinian children and youth in circus arts and thereby ‘strengthen the social, creative and physical potential of the Palestinians, seeking to engage and empower them to become constructive actors in society.’ It is funded by various charities and other bodies, including the European Commission
	What you can do

Please write immediately
· Calling on the Israeli authorities to release Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha and all other administrative detainees or charge them with a recognizable criminal offence and try them fairly and promptly;

· Calling on them to end the practice of administrative detention.

PLEASE SEND APPEALS BEFORE 25 JANUARY 2017 TO:
Military Judge Advocate General
Brigadier General Sharon Afek

Hakirya, Tel Aviv, Israel

Fax: +972 3 569 4526

Email: Mag@idf.gov.il

Salutation: Dear Judge Advocate General
Also send copies to: HIS EXCELLENCY Deputy Ambassador Eitan Na’eh, Embassy of Israel, 2 Palace Green Kensington W8 4QB, 020 7957 9500

	China: TORTURE FEARS FOR MISSING WEBSITE FOUNDER:

Huang Qi

	Background to this action

Huang Qi, founder of Sichuan-based website “64 Tianwang” (www.64tianwang.com), was taken from his home in Chengdu, Sichuan Province by 15 public security officers on 28 November. His whereabouts are unknown and is at risk of torture and other ill-treatment.
Huang Qi, 53, was taken from his home in Chengdu, Sichuan over two weeks ago on 28 November and his family have yet to receive any information or written notification from the public security bureau about his whereabouts or the allegations brought against him. Fifteen public security officers, from three cities across Sichuan Province; Mianyang, Neijing and Chengdu, were involved in Huang Qi’s removal and the raiding of his home.
Huang Qi’s disappearance has occurred amid a recent crackdown on human rights defenders in China and the longer it takes to hear news about his situation, the graver the fears that he is being subjected to torture or ill-treatment.  Further concerns for Huang Qi’s wellbeing have been raised as he suffers from acute nephritis, a kidney disorder, and needs daily medication. 
	What you can do

Please write immediately: 
· Urging the Chinese authorities to order an immediate, impartial, independent and effective investigation into Huang Qi's fate and whereabouts, publicly disclose its findings and bring those responsible to justice;

· Insisting that, if Huang Qi is in state custody, that he is immediately released, or, if credible evidence of an internationally recognized crime exists, is transferred to an official place of detention, charged promptly and remanded by an independent court, in line with international human rights standards;

· Urging the authorities to ensure that he is protected from torture and other ill-treatment, and that he is allowed access to his family, a lawyer of his choice and adequate medical care.

PLEASE SEND APPEALS BEFORE 26 JANUARY 2017 TO:
Director
Deng Yong, Sichuan Provincial Public Security Department, 9 Jindunlu, Chengdushi, Sichuan Sheng, People’s Republic of China

Email: scgaxx@163.com

Salutation: Dear Director
And copies to:
HIS EXCELLENCY MR LIU XIAOMING, Embassy of the People's Republic of China, 49-51 Portland Place, London, W1B 1JL, press_uk@mfa.gov.cn

	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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